
COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION 

683-4333 

 

Urban Trails Committee 

 

Minutes 

January 9, 2007 

 

 

Called to Order 

 

Meeting was called to order at 5:30pm by co-chair, Tim Fry.  Those present from the 

Committee were: 

 

 Tim Fry   Denise McGinnis  Lydia Reynolds 

 Joe Moreng   David Cooper 

 

Also present were Jody Kliska and Michele Rohrbach. 

 

Approval of Minutes – Motion made to approve the minutes by Joe/David.  Motion 

passed. 

 

Announcements – Lydia to attend RFC meeting on January 16
th

.  

RFC will be having a retreat on Saturday, March 3
rd

 – social to follow later at Pinon 

Grill. 

 

Old Business – Michele and Tim have both contacted Janet.  Study Area 17 still needs to 

be done.  Tim will take 17. 

 

Next meeting will take closer look at changes.  Tim thanked Joe for all his effort. 

 

There was no further old business. 

 

New Business – Open position.  Tim discussed open position when John had to resign.  

Ken Lane has also resigned and is leaving the area.  Board is currently at seven.  Tim 

thinks would like to keep at seven.  All agreed. 

 

Denise talked with Steve Moore about UTC becoming a member of Riverfront 

Partnership.  Tim asked if anyone was interested.  Denise said Steve expects her to 

participate. 

 

There was no further new business. 

 

Committee Reports – No Thoroughfare Wash – Money is in CD.  There are land issues 

that still need to be worked out. 

 



LiveWell – Nothing new to report. 

 

Public Comment – Talked about Dave Varley being new City Manager.  Lori ? is 

Assistant Deputy.  Jody said they are making lots of changes within the City structure. 

 

Discussed parkway construction. 

 

There was no further public comment. 

 

Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned at 6:10pm. 


